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The most recent CAPSS Release (4.7.0) was successfully implemented on February 23, 2017.  As mentioned 
previously, the enhancements and changes for this release did not require any system program changes 
(refer to January Release Notes 2017).  The most noticeable change in this build that may impact those 
stores that submit via bulk upload is that the new XML file format (implemented with the 4.6.0 Release) is 
the only version that is being supported in CAPSS.  This new XML version accommodates for Multi-store 
bulk submissions and the API (system to system). This does not impact the online JUS 123 entries.  
  
The major enhancements in this release included: 

 Better error handling counts 

 Bulk upload tracking results for API and Multi- Store submissions  

 Provide clearer messages to the user 

 Enhance the search tools for law enforcement 

 User search tool enhancements 

Next Planned Release is tentatively scheduled for late March 2017. 
 
  4.8.0 Release enhancements will include: 
 

 Create and manage a person flag, watch, or notification that may be used as an investigative tool 

for law enforcement 

 Enhance the licensing management functionality   

 Enhance the Multi-Store application tracking feature 

 Correct the functionality to allow SER/OAN updates for the JUS 123 online form 

 Improve search functionality including displayed results  

 

The enhancements and changes scheduled for the 4.8.0 Release will not require any system program 
changes. 
 

Important Reminder notes:  

CAPSS no longer supports the old XML file version. Refer to the AG’s Public Internet Website for XML 
documentation: https://oag.ca.gov/secondhand/capss/resources 

 

Sandbox:  For those stores that would like test in a non –production environment the CAPSS Sandbox is 
available for testing (see CAPSS FAQ # 17 for details). 

 

For any CAPSS related questions you may contact the CAPSS unit via email at CAPSS@doj.ca.gov or by 
phone at (916) 210-3212.  
 


